
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MONTHLY MEETING OF AUGUST 16, 2012
The meeting began at 2:35 p.m. in the school’s Conference room with all members present.
Agenda:  Ms. Morton moved to approve the agenda with an amendment to change Student Achievement to Action:  a. set dates/times for monthly meetings; b. approve PPA Budget.   Ms. Smith seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Ms. Smith moved to approve the June 7 minutes.  Ms. VanZile seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  Ms. Carroll moved to approve the July 13 Special Called meeting.  Ms. Smith seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.
Good News Report:  PBIS is going well.  Classes seemed to be spending needed 60% of time focused on procedures/expectations.
Review:  Configuration, Hardin County board has allotted an extra teacher due to increase in enrollment. A 2/3 split class will be created with Kelly Everhart teaching. A new position has been posted and the new hire will be placed in the 3rd grade position. All primary classroom numbers will be lowered as a result.
Action:  Ms. Smith moved to approve to hold the SBDM Council monthly meetings on the second Thursday of each month at 2:45 p.m. in the Media Center.  Ms. VanZile seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  Ms. Cooke led in discussion of the PPA Budget.  Per pupil allocation is $134.60.  Allocation will be adjusted for enrollment after September 15.  Per Pupil money was not carried over from previous year.   Ms. VanZile moved to approve the Per Pupil Budget as submitted.  Ms. Morton seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.
Planning:  Terri Morgan shared information about the district’s work toward a unified report card.
· Parents consulted about likes/dislikes about current report card. Much concern was expressed about inconsistency between teachers and confusion of expectations to earning “subjective” grades. 

· Fine Arts teachers consulted concerning their use of grading scale in primary grades.

· Work has been done to create more simplified and clarified grading scale in the primary grades. More objective rather than subjective.

· Will include a place to put student MAP scores in reading and math.

· Report card covers will be ordered with MAP norms printed on the back and a parent signature section.

· Teachers will be consulted as to the most important standards to put on the report cards.

· SBDM asked to share new grading scale with teams and receive feedback.
 Hiring:   Due to increase in enrollment, a new teacher will be hired for a third grade position.  Council is to be prepared for interviews by August 23, 2012.
Adjournment:  Ms. VanZile moved to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Morton and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  


